## Joseph K. Lumsden Bahweting Anishnabe P.S.A.



January 13, 2023

## Dear Families,

Our Winter MAP testing began this week and will continue through January 31, 2023. Our students are taking the test seriously and are doing a nice job showing what they have learned so far this year. Milgwech to parents and staff who helped them get ready for this important mid-year assessment!

Boys' basketball and cheer seasons are up and running. We had our first home game this week versus St. Ignace and our middle school teams will travel to Newberry on January 16th. Miigwech to our Athletic Director, Mr. Chromy, and our coaches who are working with our students this season! We also want to thank our parents who help students get to practices/games and support our games.

The date is fast approaching for our middle school students' annual holiday play, "A Fairy Tale Christmas Carol," which will take place on January 26, 2023 in our gym. There will be a performance during the school day for our students and another performance for parents at 5:30 PM that evening. We want to thank Mr. Donaldson, Ms. Wilkinson, and our middle school staff for working with our students. Our ELA teachers are doing a unit on fairy tales to help all students have background information for this performance.

Miigwech to Dr. Gordon for an inspiring Opening on Truth (Debwewin) this week. Everyone enjoyed hearing the tale of the Red-headed Woodpecker.

The next PAC meeting will occur in the cafeteria on February 6, 2023 with dinner beginning at 5:15 PM. Ms. Jodoin has planned something exciting for us on that day. We hope to see everyone there.

Please mark your calendars for the next half-day which will be on January 27, 2023 with dismissal at noon. Staff will be completing end-of-the quarter reports in the afternoon that day.

Miigwech for the support you provide for our students. It is much appreciated! Have a great week!

Sincerely,

Theresa Kallstrom

JKL Bahweting Anishnabe PSA Superintendent